ILLINOIS ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS®

1. Reorganization of State Agency to Division of Real Estate. Illinois’ governor signed an executive order March 31, 2014 creating a Division of Real Estate, an action supported and promoted by IAR to make sure the agency best enforces real estate statutes and maintains professional standards in the state. Previously, the Illinois Department of Financial and Professional Regulation included real estate in a “Professional Regulation” division that oversees close to 1 million professionals who are required to be licensed in Illinois. The Division of Real Estate will group real estate-related professions together, including home inspectors and those handling land sales registrations.
2. Let’s Talk Real Estate with Members of Congress. IAR has held 16 of 18 in-district meetings with members of the U.S. House of Representatives. A “Let’s Talk” meeting with Senator Durbin is scheduled during the REALTOR® Party Convention. The two-hour program allows time for REALTORS® to hear about federal real estate policy from lawmakers and REALTORS® to update decision-makers on local market conditions. The meetings attract as many as 80-plus REALTORS® and have been useful in getting some previously politically uninvolved members to see the value IAR’s advocacy brings to their business. Going to Washington is important. Meeting with your member of Congress in their home district can make a big impact too.
3. 1000 Points of Light RPAC Ambassador Program - IAR is working to achieve participation goal and grow the culture of RPAC giving with a program using REALTOR-to-REALTOR asks. Currently we have 171 members who have pledged to be an "RPAC Ambassador" and 10 non-investors to give at the $20 "fair share" level or higher. The program kick-off was April 2 at IAR's first "RPAC Phone-a-Thon held during IAR Business Meetings. In just over two hours, the 51 REALTOR members who attended secured 435 pledges totaling $23,292 in pledges including 10 Major Investors – and raised RPAC participation by 1%. Another related pilot is underway led by an RPAC Ambassador who is the managing broker of one of Illinois' largest firms. She is promoting 100% office participation from her 780 agents. The Ambassador recruitment and ask stages are ongoing until Oct. 1, 2014.

4. Boomerang Buyers focus of recent Housing Leaders Conference. IAR’s third annual Housing Leaders Conference in Springfield focused on “Boomerang Buyers,” those who may have through no fault of their own seen their credit damaged in the Great Recession, but who are seeking to become homeowners. The conference included a panel discussion with the head of a credit reporting trade group, a Chicago-area bank and the head of a state agency tasked with providing homeownership opportunities, plus keynote by financial analyst Shari Olefson. 

5. Illinois REALTORS® involved in launch of new state program “Welcome Home Illinois” for first-time homebuyers. Gov. Quinn initially rolled out the program at the IAR Capitol Conference in a special meeting with the association’s leadership. To promote the program, Illinois REALTORS® were on hand with Gov. Quinn as he made stops in the state as part of a publicity campaign for the program. Welcome Home Illinois offers down payment assistance and below-market rate interest rates on mortgages to qualified buyers and is administered by the Illinois Housing Development Agency. 
